### Wednesday, JUNE 10, 2020

#### **PTO MINUTES**

The meeting was called to order by the PTO (**Co-President**) **Claire Chae** at 7:03 pm.

This is our first virtual PTO meeting, we are using Zoom application. Unfortunately, due to Coronavirus (COVID -19) epidemic we weren't able to meet in person since March 2020.

## **President's Report:** (Claire Chae)

March minutes approved.

Thank you all for who took their time and joined this Zoom meeting. It is the last meeting for this school year. As we all know it has been difficult time for all of us since our children weren't able to attend school and had to learn how to study online. Many this year school events and fundraisers were cancelled. Unfortunately, we can't have in person the 5<sup>th</sup> grade Graduation. We are in this epidemic situation together and must fallow the State regulations. Let's hope that in September 2020 our kids will be safely allowed to be back to school.

We would like to say thank you to wonderful parents who volunteered this year!

5th Grade reps: Erin Collins, Shannon Rohner, Liza Fonti, Kim Treboski, JoElle Wicke, Nicole Di Masi and Tricia Auperlee! Class parent reps Tracey Stead & Kristin Marrah!

**Tracey Stead for organizing School supplies** 

Class parents for organizing may dinner money and baskets

Thank you Coolidge parents for donating pizza lunch money back to the PTO!

THANK YOU outgoing Executive board!

Jenny Kwak Marcella Vander Eems Kelly Corcoran Joy Ki Izabela Piedel Welcome New Exec Board!!!

1st Vice President: Sarah Jacobsen

**Secretary: Megan King** 

2nd Vice Presidents: Kelly Harteveld and Lauren Kavanagh

**Economy Shop Co-Coordinator: Ann Walsh** 

#### **AND**

Welcome our new 5th Grade reps! Erica Jalil, Ann Walsh, Tracy Golin, Jessica Lynch and Heather Frisco

#### **REMINDERS/Questions**

6/30- Last day to order school supplies. Link on our website as well as the school supplies lists.

Monday, June 15th at 10am Coordinating Council Zoom meeting- Meet Dr. Postma!!!!! Dr. Kerry L. Postma is our new Superintendent.

If you would like to ask question during this PTO Zoom meeting please type your questions into the chat for everyone and we will answer them after the board is done speaking.

# Treasurer's Report: (Amy Minatelli)

Our school budget must be balanced by the end of June 2020. PTO will return Pizza lunch money to everyone who ordered. Our budget is in good shape considering not having many major fundraisers.

# August 2019 - July 2020 PTO Budget

Budget vs Actuals as of 6.9.20

Income Activities Actual \$47,440.77 v planned in budget \$61,600.00

Expenses/Enrichment Activities Actual \$29,846.605 v planned \$61,600.00

Net Income Actual \$17,594.72 v planned \$0

Checking Account: \$54,501.14 Savings Account: \$5,005.75

Our largest expenses were the 5<sup>th</sup> Grade purchases, Halloween, wish list items and the stuff appreciations day. Our largest revenues were 5 Grade Pizza lunch, Bingo and the Economy Shop.

# 1st VP's Report: (Kelly Corcoran)

• Chairpersons needed for 2020-2021. Please consider volunteering!

Newcomer's Tea Holiday Craft Fair Friendship Basket Teacher's Scholarship Chair

### **2nd VP's Report:** (Joy Ki and Marcella Vander Eems)

- Thank You Coolidge friends and family for supporting our school fundraiser this year
- Next Pizza Love fundraiser is Monday 6/29
- Boxtops earnings this year \$453.70
- \$343.10 we earned from the A+ school rewards program at Stop & Shop **Thank you Coolidge for everything.**

**Economy Shop:** (Jenny Kwak)

Economy Shop is doing wonderful job! End of Year Recap:

- Final check of \$1,000 was dispersed to each school in town
- Final shop clean out begins Monday 6/15 Sat 6/20. There are evening hours on Tues, Wed, Thurs and all slots are 20 min long. Consignors can sign up via signup genius

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C45AEA92CA1FD0-consignor

• Please consider volunteering in the Fall and thank you for your support!

# **Principal's Report**: (Mr. Famularo)

Mr. Famularo thanked everyone for watching this online PTO meeting. Unfortunately, many people are impacted by the epidemic situation all over the world. He hoped everyone is healthy and our Wyckoff families are doing well. As a community we need to stay together and we must have plan how to be ready for September. Please get familiar with important decisions that were made so far.

- All kids' materials grades K-4 are being kept in the school till September. If there is something that you would like to have it back before please email me.
- All Chromebooks are hold at home during the summer. Please take good care of it, it is a school device.
- The 5th graders are taking their Chromebook to Middle School. Please be aware that there is a school monitoring on the Chromebook.

- The 5<sup>th</sup> graders are the only ones who will pick up their school materials tomorrow. If they have at home any libraries books please return them tomorrow.
- The last day of school will be a move up day. Each child will get one minute video to see their next grades teacher.
- Report cards will be available on the last day of school.
- Summer time supposed to be fun but please make sure your child take their time to read. Reading is very important. At the school website recommended summer books are listed for each grade.
- School play is still happening online. We are extremely grateful to our music teacher Mr. Cosman for putting the show together.

I wanted to say that I really miss our children at school. I hope for the best for all of us in September that kids will be able to be back to school but we will be waiting for NJ Governor for more guidance. Luckily in Wyckoff we have small class sizes which gives us hope that schooling in person might be possible with some changes. However, everything will be decided at the district level.

I'm aware you all have many questions mostly about how we will celebrate this year 5<sup>th</sup> grades graduation. Unfortunately there is not much here that is our school decision only. We do not plan to have graduation at the school property in June. It also might be difficult during the summer because of school insurance and liability that we can't get after school year ends. As a parent I understand what you feel and how unfair it sounds but the health of our children is the most important factor. I wish you all great and healthy summer!

Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. Respectfully submitted by Secretary Izabela Piela <a href="mailto:izka10@yahoo.com">izka10@yahoo.com</a>